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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 26th February 2014
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Ms Shahena Khatun – WMC (SK)
Ms Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist (PK)
Mr John Bristow (JB)

Mr Alfred Geary (AF)
Apologies:


Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)





Mr Keith Verrall (KV)
Mr Colin Saunders (CS)





Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)

AG gave his apologies for missing the last few meetings and also informed the group that his email account is currently out of action so he will keep in touch via telephone and by coming into the practice for updates

ONGOING MATTERS
· NAPP/PPG
No update. JB mentioned that he found the report from the CCG Networking meeting very informative and CM said he would feed that back to CCG.
· Care Homes

SK informed the group that the Care Homes allocation had been reviewed since the last PPG meeting and one of the care homes had been re-allocated and split between 3 practices, one of the 3 practices being WMC. It was felt that this went against the objectives of the scheme so the allocations are still under review currently and will be discussed at the Locality Meeting on Friday of this week. Practices in the area had already started working towards only registering patients from the previous list of allocated care homes and this will continue until the issues are resolved. CM asked that once the allocations are confirmed SK endeavours to get a representative from one of the care homes to join the group. Action: SK
· Annual Patient Survey 2014
254 surveys have been completed and collected so far. SK informed the group that we would hope to have the rest of the target of 300 surveys in by the end of next week. JB has already been able to identify 2 things from the 50 surveys he has looked at so far.

1) Patients have consistently marked down the question regarding being kept informed about delays in being seen, with the majority of patients saying that they are not informed at all when a GP is running late. SK advised that with the installation of the media screens she hopes this will diminish as messages can be added to the screens to inform patients if clinicians are running late to give them an idea of how long they might expect to wait.
2) The surveys also show that patients feel there has been an improvement in reception staff and attitudes and some good comments had been made about this.
JB said he is finding that the collating of the data from the surveys is very time-consuming and asked if he could have some help with this, even if just inputting the data on to a spreadsheet. AG and CM both agreed to take 50 surveys each to help him with this. Action: JB/CM/AG
· March Newsletter
CM asked the group if the March newsletter should be delayed until we have the results of the survey or if it should be published with an apology instead. AG suggested we should publish it with a smaller article on the survey and “headline” some of the points that have been identified such as the improved reception service with a mention that the full results will be published in the next newsletter. 
SK is to work on getting a date for CM to interview one of the partners for an article.
PK mentioned she could help with the flu vaccine article if SB required her to provide some information from the pharmacy side.

PK mentioned March is “No Smoking” month and this is usually advertised at the pharmacy so she is happy to do an article to promote this. SK to let PK know of Smoking Cessation clinic times at the surgery.

Action: CM/SB/SK/PK
· Media Screen
SK advised that the media screen is being installed this week and it should be up and running from next week provided everything goes smoothly with installation. It is currently held up due to an incorrect cable that was sent out by the company.
· Summary Care Record Scheme
SK advised the group that the SCR Scheme will be “going live” from next week and that this would enable patient information to be shared across healthcare services where required and as per patient consent. Training had been provided to the practice and it was confirmed that currently the only details being shared are medications issued in last 6 months and any allergies and/or adverse reactions. SK also informed the group that there will be a further rollout available to EMIS Web practices later in the year to share additional information but it was not yet clear what would be included in this, whether it would be another automatic opt-in and whether the practice would have to publicise this when it is available.

JB suggested that this would be a good article for the newsletter as there had not been any clarity on what information was being shared up until now and patients should be kept informed of what was happening now and in the future with regards to additional information option. Action: CM
· Care.Data Scheme
CM informed those who were not aware that the Care.Data scheme has been delayed for 6 months due to concerns that patients had not received adequate information or notice for this to go ahead in April. CM had completed the article on this and is currently making the amendments as required. JB again expressed his concern about data security and worries that information may still be passed on to other companies such as insurers who may be healthcare companies too. CM said that he feels most people are happy to share data and this is being done on a daily basis, such as data from store cards, mobile phones etc. but are very worried by this which is likely to be more secure. CM is still compiling his article on the differences between this scheme and the SCR scheme to ensure patients are correctly informed to be able to make a choice.  Action: CM
MATTERS ARISING

· Change to Meeting Day
SB has requested a change to the meeting day as he will be struggling to attend on a Wednesday evening due to other commitments, if all group members were happy to do this. All members except for CM are able to change to either Tuesdays or Thursdays but CM will not be able to do any other evening as he also has other commitments. It was agreed by the PPG members that CM would be required to attend the meetings as Chairman of the group and that SB should endeavour to attend but it would be accepted that this may not always be possible for him.
CM mentioned that the meetings should be confirmed for the last Wednesday of every month. All agreed except PK who will have check her work schedule as her day off alternates weekly.
AOB
· KV email
JB asked if any of the group had responded to KV’s email regarding his ill health and inability to attend the meetings in person. CM said he had not yet responded to this but he is happy to have KV stay on as a member of the group. All others also agreed that they are happy to have KV stay on and to give input via email if he is unable to attend the meetings. CM will reply to KV’s email to this effect. Action: CM
Meeting closed at 7:00 pm
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 26th March 2014 at 6:00pm
